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Adopt the Fiscal Year 2024-2025 Final Budget 

RECOMMENDED ACTIONS 
It is recommended that the Board adopt the Fiscal Year 2024-2025 Final Budget. 

BACKGROUND/REASONS FOR RECOMMENDATION 

JPA Board 

June 6, 2024 

Item S.a. 

There is no change from the budget previously reviewed by the Committee and the Board in April. This 
action represents final budget approval. 

Overall, this budget assumes a small growth rate in property tax, which is the Library's primary source 
of revenue. Even with this small amount of growth, the Library has sufficient resources to fund three 
new positions, continue to work on Strategic Plan initiatives, and complete the build out of Children's 
Spaces, the new Campbell Library, and the new building at 1344 Dell Avenue - all of which is 
sustainable over the next five years. 

A portion of Educational Revenue Augmentation Fund ("ERAF") reimbursements from the State 
continue to be at risk- 9% ($1,529,550) for the Governor's budget proposal of ERAF funding for 
charter schools, and 20% ($3,399,000) due to the State Controller's Office's audit findings on ERAF 
calculations. The total potential risk beyond the 2024-25 budget is $4,928,550 annually. While these 
risks are being vigorously contested by the five counties that receive ERAF reimbursements (with this 
being the top legislative priority of Santa Clara County), the total risk can be absorbed by the Library's 
ongoing budget as subsequent fiscal years estimate a $4-5 million surplus. Once the true impact is 
known, and if the impact is less than $4.9 million, the Library will present to the Board proposed 
budget items for consideration at a subsequent meeting to reduce any ongoing surplus. 

As mentioned in the "Budgeted Reserves" section of this budget document, the Library District will 
continue to reserve the following amounts for future use: 

• $9,723,000 Capital Maintenance Reserve (for major capital maintenance needs expected over 
the next ten years);

• $23,000,000 Economic Uncertainty Reserve.
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